Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

August 11, 2011
1:00 pm

Hart County DFCS Conference Room
Members present:  Thelma Estrich, Jerry Bell, Paul Abernathy, Dan Reyen, David Little, Dr. Lau
Absent: Clyde McDowell
District Staff: Karen Palmer, Cail Collins, Dr. Westfall, Dr. Edith Parsons, Jennica Moore

Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Connie Phillips
The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on August 11, 2011 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. The meeting was called to order at 1:02pm by Dan Reyen.
Approval of minutes for May 12, 2011
Motion by David Little
Second by Paul Abernathy
Motion carried 
All in favor

Old Business: David Leard asked for approval to have public hearing for a permit to be obtained before drilling for a well. He stated regulations would require a permit to drill a well and the permit would specify where well is not to be placed.
David stated there were no citizens present for the Public Hearings on June 28, 2011 and July 26, 2011. Well drillers were present and expressed concerns for cost and timing in emergency situations. David stated that he and his staff always prioritized emergency situations and would handle them as they came in. 

William Tucker asked if there were going to be any fees assessed and expressed concerns about the possibility of going out of business since more and more of the county now has access to a public water system. He also expressed concern about passing the cost to the customer in today’s economy. 

David Leard proposed to the board that there would be a $100 fee which included the permit fee and a $50 water sample test. He also expressed concerns about the Pineywoods situation where there is a problem with wells and septic systems being too close. 

Mr. Tucker asked that pricing be kept to a minimum fee.

Dan Reyen stated the proposal would need to go before the Board of Commissioners and should be set at a reasonable rate.

David Little asked if there could be two fees set since the water sample is not required when a well is drilled. If the client requests the water sample the fee could be $100 or if they only wanted the well permit the fee would be $50. Mr. Little asked if there would be extra hours involved after normal hours of business. David Leard explained that every effort would be made to get out on the same day but extra hours shouldn’t be a problem. 
Dr. Westfall reminded the Board of Health that the County Commissioners have the authority to set fees. 

Mr. Tucker explained that Well drillers already know guidelines about well drilling and he was just speaking on behalf of the people to try and keep the cost down on having a well drilled. 

David Leard asked the Board of Health for a motion to adopt and present to the Board of Commissioners. 

Motioned by Thelma Estrich

Second by David Little

Motion carried

All if favor
New Business: Dr. Westfall introduced new staff members. Jennica Moore is now the Administrator for District 2 Public Health. Connie Phillips is now the new Office Manager for the Hart County Health Department. All board members were introduced. 
Environmental Health: David Leard gave the report. See attached. He also stated that services are a little down this quarter. Sibling’s restaurant is closing. There were three positive rabies specimens during the quarter. 
David stated that all restaurant employees who took the ServSafe class passed the test. 
Nursing: Rhonda Dyar gave the report. See attached. New staff changes in place. Flu vaccines are now available and the staff has begun administering. She stated that there would not be a full week set aside for Flu vaccines this year due to little response last year. Vaccines will be given on normal general clinic days. Letters have been sent to local businesses and schools requesting dates for the Health Dept. staff to vaccinate their employees. 
Rhonda reported to the Board of Health that there has been one TB case found and has responded to treatment. Financial assistance was made available to the patient through the American Lung Association. The patient has been released back to work. 
Rhonda reported that clinics are running about the same. New staff changes have slowed things down but we are still managing clinics at the same time. 

Dr. Westfall stated there is a State wide contract with Blue Cross Blue Shield being worked on at the state level. 

Comments from Health Director and Financial Report: Dr. Westfall gave the financial report. See attached.
Dr. Edith Parsons reported the Dental clinic had a net income of $22256. See attached. A grant was available at the state level and Hart County will be receiving a new dental chair. 

Dan Reyen gave response from the letter that went to the Board of Commissioners regarding an increase in county funds. He stated that the budget for the Health Department has not been looked at yet. 

Rhonda Dyar informed the Board of Health that the Health Department was continuing to have major problems with the current phone system. Hart Telephone has recommended a new phone system. Three vendors have been contacted with the cheapest being around $12,000. Dr. Westfall stated IT & District staff have been looking at all options. Dan Reyen stated he would speak with RC Ogelsby at the next BOC meeting. Dr. Westfall suggested to the BOH that we may need to amend the budget to help incur costs. He reminded the Board that the Health Department would find the most reasonable and economical avenue and that we would explore other options and resources.
Dr. Westfall reported that Public Health is now at a new cabinet level. Effective July 1, 2011 we became the Department of Public Health. Public Health is now under the direction of Dr. Brenda Fitzgerald and now has its own budget. Dr. Westfall stated he is optimistic about the new department. 

Dr. Westfall presented a video on “Global Public Health” 
Next Board of Health meeting will be November 10, 2011
With there being no other business to discuss, Dan Reyen asked for a motion to adjourn. Paul Abernathy seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:08pm.

______________________________________
Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________

David Little, Secretary

